
SNOHOMISH COUNTY COUNCIL 
Snohomish County, Washington 

NOTICE OF ENACTMENT 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, that on June 5, 2024, the Snohomish County Council 
approved Amended Ordinance No. 24-040, which shall be effective January 1, 2025.  

AMENDED ORDINANCE NO. 24-040 

RELATING TO CONSTRUCTION PROJECTS - - APPRENTICE AND PRIORITY HIRE 
PROGRAM; AMENDING CHAPTER 3.05 SCC 

Summary: The current Apprentice program within Snohomish County Code (SCC) has 
been successful. The existing program will be utilized on the construction of all public works 
where the estimated cost of construction is over one million dollars. Any project where the 
estimated cost of construction is more than five million dollars will then use Priority Hire 
Requirements. The ordinance amends the existing Chapter 3.05 within SCC as “Chapter 
3.05 Construction Projects – Apprentice and Priority Hire Requirements” and adds new 
definitions and Priority Hire Requirements. 

For More Information: Copies of the ordinance and related documents are available 
upon request by calling the Council Office at (425) 388-3494, 1(800) 562-4367 x3494, 
TDD 1(800) 877-8339, or by e-mailing Contact.Council@snoco.org. The ordinance is 
also available on the Council’s website at https://snohomish.legistar.com/Default.aspx 
(File # 2024-0946) or https://snohomishcountywa.gov/2134/Council-Hearings-Calendar. 

Dated this 10th day of June, 2024. 

Deputy Clerk of the Council 

Publish: June 12, 2024 

SUBMIT AFFIDAVIT TO: County Council 
SUBMIT INVOICE TO:  County Council - 104482 
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